Nunburnholme with Kilnwick Percy Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Meeting held at Kilnwick Percy Hall on Thursday 2nd June, 2016 at 7:30pm

The Chair was taken by Miss M Evans, Parish Councillor.

PRESENT:

Councillors: Miss M Evans, Mr T Hardcastle, Mrs I Barton, Mr R Bird and Mr M McCallum.

Also present: Ward Councillor D Rudd, Mrs S Lambert (Clerk) and 3 Parishioners.

1) DEFIBRILLATOR

Mrs Hill requested the Parish Council to consider installing a defibrillator in Nunburnholme. This had been discussed previously, but found there was a lack of interest due to training needed and commitment. Mrs Hill reported that the new upgraded machines are able to instruct the user or supply a helpline for instruction. The costs are approximately £1400 to £2200, with extras for replacement pads approximately £30 which need replacing every 2 to 3 years. Miss Evans suggested we look at the website and look into funding, possibly from ERYC. It was agreed that, if the scheme was to go ahead, the machine could be sited in the telephone box.

2) BUS SHELTER

It was reported that the bus shelter in Nunburnholme is getting into disrepair. It was agreed to obtain quotes for repair and also for a new shelter. Parishioners agreed to report to Mrs Lambert regarding quotes, following an inspection of the shelter. It was agreed to discuss findings at the next Parish Council Meeting.

The meeting ended at 7:45pm.